
The Editor, 
Sir, 

WELCOME SWALLOW BANDING GROUP 
We would be grateful if you would bring to the attention of 

members of the OSNZ that in Tasmania we have formed a Welcome 
Swallow Banding Group, which is under the aegis of the Australian 
Banding Scheme and is operated through the CSIRO Division of 
Wildlife Research. The object of this group is to find out something 
about their migratory movements from Tasmania to the mainland of 
Australia. Up till now no Tasmanian banded Welcome Swallow has 
been picked up on the mainland or vice versa. Having read Mr 
A. T. Edgar's paper in Notornis Vol. XI11 on " Welcome Swallows in 
New Zealand 1958-1965," we thought that there might be a very slim 
chance of someone picking up a dead Tasmanian banded Welcome 
Swallow. But, at any rate, we would be very glad if everyone would 
keep an extra watch for banded Welcome Swallows, dead or alive, 
as the whole success of our project depends on the return of bands 
to CSIRO, Canberra, ACT, Australia. Thank you. 

PRISCILLA PARK 

(Organiser, Welcome Swallow 
Banding Project) 

Campania, 
Tasmania 7202, 
Australia. 
23 February 1974 * 
The Editor, 
Sir, 

THE WHITE-TAILED TROPIC BIRD IN THE GALAPAGOS: 
A MISTAKE ? 

Today the Deceber 1973 issue of Notornis arrived and I was 
astonished to learn from Mr S. R. Brown's note on page 381 that the 
White-tailed Tropic Bird (Phaeton lepturus) was breeding in the 
Galapagos. That does not appear to be the case. I know because 
I was stationed there for over 15 months spread over two years, and 
I saw most of the tropic bird colonies (see Condor 1966: 95) without 
ever finding more than one species. In the latest list by Harris 
(Condor 1973) the text for the Tropic Bird has unfortunately been 
dropped by the printers, but I know from Harris that he still has 
only one species there. 

It would be interesting to know where the observer found about 
P.  lepturus in the Galapagos islands. 


